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Notes from

Dark Energy Survey (DES)

 Working Group Meeting (WGM)

Friday, April 28, 2006
10:00 – 12:00 AM in the Black Hole

Attending:  Ed Temple, Brenna Flaugher, Wyatt Merritt, Douglas Tucker, Greg Bock, Steve Wolbers, Paul Philp, John Peoples, Dean Hoffer 

1) Status discussion on defining Scope/Boundaries of DOE’s portion of the DES Project.  What is included in TEC/OPC/TPC? [Brenna/Wyatt/Paul/Kathy]

Ed:  Have people discussed this?

John:  Kathy wants to know everything.  The DOE project will have a Total Project Cost (TPC).  DOE does not want the foreign contributions to be part of the DOE TPC, since these moneys are not under DOE control

John:  No one has mentioned the Fermilab contributions to Data Management yet, since DOE views this as Research.

John:  CD4 can occur when we have delivered the deliverables (e.g., the camera, not necessarily fully assembled, arrives at CTIO), and NOAO has accepted it.  The lenses and the corrector barrel will arrive from the UK.

Dean:  Can you pull together what the DOE TEC is?

Brenna :  DOE delivers the camera barrel to UCL,  UCL inserts the glass and delivers the camera to CTIO.   Electronics  is a bit harder to define on the DOE end.  It would be an in-kind contribution by the Spanish groups; testing of the electronics would occur at FNAL.

Dean:  What difficulties in scheduling, tracking progress?

Brenna:  with optics, we can define the end and can monitor the progress, although it is not strictly in the DOE purview.   

John:  Installation of the camera is not part of the project, but part of the life cycle process in operations.  

Brenna (showing CDR WBS spreadsheet):  basically all the end dates are in 2009, except for the corrector barrel, which is in 2008, when it is shipped to UCL.  This 2008 date should be considered the delivery date with regards to DOE.

John:  In this WBS, where is the R&D phase (the cost of R&D)?

Brenna:  ( I did not catch Brenna’s response )

 John:  In the past, one did not mix different flavors of money.  Has this changed?

Dean:  You can collect at different levels: below a certain level, all moneys must be of the same flavor. One could have different levels for different sub-projects.

Ed:  Sounds like DES has pretty well defined the scope of the DOE portion of the project

Brenna:  Yes for optics, but less so for front-end electronics.  Generally, we are at a good stage at the high level but details are still being worked out.

Ed:  Nominally, the question seemed clear – what is the scope? – but then segued into schedule.  What schedule are you making?  This can be more encompassing than defining the DOE scope and cost.  Whether to include this or not is up to the DES.  E.g., for D0, installation was not part of the DOE scope or cost for the project.   Including the DECam commissioning as part of the DOE scope or cost is up to DES’s decision.

Brenna:  It would be good to separate the commissioning schedule from the delivery schedule.  

John:  To summarize, it is ok to mix different fund types in the WBS, and the schedule will be comprehensive but will indicate which items are within the DOE scope.  At this level of a project, do we need quarterly or monthly reports?

Paul:  monthly reports for DOE

2) Discuss DES Timeline [Ed/Dean]

(Douglas:  Discussion of  this agenda item occurred towards the end of the meeting, after discussion of agenda items 5 and 6.)

Ed:  September DOE paper review of CD1. (see Ed’s handout)

Brenna:  Kathy sent a list of examples for CD1 documentaion (from Veritas, etc.)

Ed:  we should confirm with Kathy what documents are needed (Paul and the Dark Energy crowd need to do this).

John:  Do you mean DES or the DECam DOE Project

Ed:  The Dark Energy CAMera Project.

Brenna:  there is a message from Kathy from March 20 stating the following four things are needed for CD1:


- Acquisition Plan


- Conceptual Design Report


- Preliminary PEP and baseline range


- Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report

Ed:  Also in September, the timeline includes a point for SC1/AE approval of acquisition strategy.

Ed:  There is a goal for November for getting CD1 approval.  This is a measure of the time frame for the resolution of the DES acquisition process being worked out.

John:  I want a DES internal design review for CD1 in which we get astronomers as reviewers who have been through small projects (e.g., an optical engineer like Fabricant).

[Additional from John, from post-meeting proofreading of these notes:  “There are are actually two reviews, a Fermilab Director’s Review (sometimes called a Temple Review) and a DES internal project review.  The Fermilab Director’s Review normally precedes the DOE CD-1 review. The proposal is to have the Fermilab Director’s Review in August, although the DES internal project review can be scheduled around the Fermilab Director’s Review.”]

Dates?  Brenna – July; John – August; Ed—let’s leave it at August.

3) Staffing for DES –MEs [Brenna/Jim Strait]

Staffing for DES Mech Eng.

Brenna:  got worse – lost our designer!

Greg:  haven’t lost anyone else this week; two job req’s are out.

Ed: There was an action item from last meeting for Brenna to send a request to Strait.

Brenna:  a request was sent to both Jim and Kurt.

Ed:  are these two req’s enough?

Brenna:  replacing the two are critical, but even more help more would be good.

John: Greg, can DES contract for help from the Enrico Fermi Institute to staff the mechanical engineering effort when engineers and designers previously working on DES are reassigned to higher priority tasks?
Greg:  Perhaps.

John:  this might be an action item for Greg.

Brenna:  then this becomes M&S and not labor.

John:  sometimes it is useful to farm some of the work out, sometimes not.

Dean:  when I mentioned less overhead, is Brenna now adding division overhead at 33% to the project cost?

Brenna:  no, not yet:  my schedule is completely out-of-date right now.  Is this an additional overhead

Dean: yes, it is overhead for division costs.

John:  So this means that Brenna has to jack up costs of the project by 33%?

Greg:  Only in labor.

John:  Relative to our original estimates, this will add about $2 million to the estimate.

4) Discuss CDR preparations [John/Brenna]

Wyatt:  John produced a draft based on the Minerva CDR.  John and Wyatt iterated.  Wyatt is adding content to the alternate outline.  Let us go over it so that we can make sure nothing was left out (see handout)

John:  I wouldn’t put site selection in the DECam Project (Sect 3), but in a section on Performance Parameters (3.2).
Wyatt:  the meat of it would be in Section 3, the Description of the DECam Project.

John:  Perhaps add an (sub)section on “this is what the DOE project is,” to be explicit.  

John:  Under Management Concerns and Impact, Environment Safety/Public Help and Community Usage should be separated (Community Usage is not part of the project).

Ed:  What we have done with Minerva and Nova, PPD has been helpful with ES&H (there is an ES&H coordinator and ES&H committees).

John:  Going down to 4 fundamental elements (from ~22 originally) might be too much.

John:  We will need a section on life cycle costs, including operations (perhaps it could be called “Utilization of the DECam Instrument”).  

Wyatt:  there is at least some content under all these sections, but most of it is not ready for prime time.

Ed:  I think this is a good start.  What is your schedule?

Wyatt:  I will be at the DES collaboration meeting in mid-May and I will be away Jun 15-28.  Have something ready by June 15.

John:  Perhaps a draft by June 15 will be best.  There will be great merit in quoting the NSF Senior Review of NSF-operated astronomical facilities (e.g., NOAO, NSO, NRAO), but this won’t be available until June 7.  This will offer a framework for NOAO, etc., for the next several years.

Ed:  this is a good start and Wyatt is even further along.

5) Discuss Preparations for other CD-1 documentation – CD Prerequisites Table [Brenna/Wyatt]
Ed:  How to approach PPEP and Acquisition Strategy? 

Paul:  I have started on the PPEP and Acquisition plan.

Brenna: so we can fill in start dates for these.

Wyatt:  When are they due?

Brenna: This summer.

Dean:  these are needed for CD-1 approval.

John:  there is some inconsistency from the DOE in when/whether these are needed.

John:  Brenna & I talked with Robin Staffen about how to proceed.  He suggested P5 and we presented to P5.  Next step – prefer a CDR.

Ed:  We added the CDR to the CD-1 documents.

Dean:  would June 15 CDR version be one that Paul should read?

Brenna/John:  hopefully, Paul will read it as we go along.

Wyatt:  On a more mundane topic, one of the things I was charged with was updating Paul’s CD-0, CD-1, CD-2 spreadsheet for these meetings.  (Spreadsheet is displayed.)  

Ed:  John asks where does the Acquisition Strategy go, Paul says an acquisition strategy is needed for CD1.

Wyatt:  Are all these documents needed for August?

John:  let’s go over each of them:


Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report (DOE Project)

· Staffing the Effort- action item for Brenna and Strait.

· Date:  May


Verification of Mission Need
 



-DETF + P5 + HEPAP



Ed:  any one or all three



Date:  determined entirely by DOE (states John)


Preliminary Project Management Plan (PMP)

John:  what is in the PMP?  Where do DOE management, foreign institutions,  universities, etc., fit in?

Action item  for Paul:  What would DOE like to see in the PMP?

Ed:  See p. 11 of my handout– PMP not req’d by 413.3, but is required by DOE site office and by Fermilab.  I have provided an example from Minerva.

John:  what I would like to know by the next meeting (without putting too much pressure on Kathy) is to find out what DOE wants.  There are certain decisions that Brenna can’t make (e.g., Brenna cannot just decide that Spain will do the optics and the UK something else).  It would be good to list who can do what.  

Brenna:  lots of this is discussed in previous writeups.  If we follow Minerva’s lead, there is a lot we can already put down.

John: The PMP is not required for CD1.

Dean:  but it is usually consulted for CD1.

John:  we don’t want to put a lot of time in something that is not needed yet.

Ed:  In past projects, we have had stages of the PEP, in which what was effectively the PMP was included in the appendix.

John:  don’t want to repeat bad experiences from SDSS

Date:  July.

Risk Management Plan, Configuration Management Document, Initial Value Management Document 

· Ed:  not req’d by DOE for DC1 

· John:  But are required by 413.3 so we’ll do them.

For next time :  discuss contents of these documents

6) Presentation of PPEP, PPMP and Acquisition Strategy Content [Ed]
(Douglas:  This was discussed as part of agenda item 5.)

7) Status of Open Action Items from 07-Apr meeting: [Brenna/Wyatt]

(Douglas: These were discussed over the course of the meeting.)

a) Confirm the Snakepit as the location for future WGMs [Ed Temple]  

DONE.

b) Add wyatt@fnal.gov and kathy.turner@science.doe.gov to the DES DOE working group mails. [Ed Temple]

DONE.
c) Send specific ME request to Jim Strait. [Brenna Flaugher]

DONE.

d) Get copy of Kathy Turner’s list of documentation needed for paper DOE CD-1 Review (from Brenna?) [Wyatt Merritt]

Checked during meeting.

e) Get a copy of the draft DES-FNAL-NOAO MOU from John to help define the boundaries of the DOE project – done.  [Wyatt Merritt]

DONE.

f) Assemble outline for a CDR (by Tuesday Apr 18) and begin to add content from obvious sources; make a list of new content needed. [Wyatt Merritt, with help from John Peoples, Brenna Flaugher and Jim Annis]

DONE.

List of Action Items
1) For Greg:  Can DES contract for help from the Enrico Fermi Institute to staff the mechanical engineering effort when engineers and designers previously working on DES are reassigned to higher priority tasks?

2) For Brenna and  Jim Strait:  What is needed for staffing the effort for the Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report?

3) For Paul:  What would DOE like to see in the PMP?  

Next meeting:  May 12.  There will be a sub-meeting May 26 to discuss documents.  There will also be a meeting on June 2.

